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May 4, 2020 
 
The Honorable Elaine L. Chao, Secretary 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Chao,  
 
I am writing to you today to express my support for the Western Reserve Port 
Authority’s application for funding in the FY20 Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage 
Development (BUILD) Transportation Discretionary Grants Program. Funding will be 
used for the Lordstown Smart Logistics Hub, a strategic infrastructure initiative to 
capitalize on Lordstown’s location at the intersection of multiple modes of 
transportation, broadband, and electrification to position the area as the premier 
regional warehousing and distribution hub.  
 
Investing in this project would help invigorate Northeast Ohio, particularly the 
Mahoning Valley and Lordstown, areas that were sharply impacted by economic 
downturns. The Lordstown Smart Logistics Hub will deliver significant improvements 
in transportation safety, mobility, access, and reliability. Improvements will include an 
intermodal rail connection at Ohio Commerce Center, an autonomous truck circulator 
route, consolidation of the current split interchange configuration along the Ohio 
Turnpike at Lordstown, and a transfer yard for trailers at the Ohio Turnpike Lordstown 
interchange.  
 
The Mahoning Valley Manufacturing Coalition, (MVMC) was formed to share ideas and 
collectively champion solutions to address the priority needs of the industry, 
particularly a skilled workforce. The enhancements that the project will bring to the 
Mahoning Valley will directly improve multimodal access for industry which in turn will 
positively impact hiring opportunities. As the Mahoning Valley continues to face high 
unemployment, investing in job creation through transportation improvements is vital 
to driving economic activity in Northeast Ohio. 
 
Further, the Lordstown Smart Logistics Hub would build off the existing investment in 
transportation infrastructure, and the private investment by companies such as 
General Motors (GM) & LG Chem, Lordstown Motors Corporation, and TJX 
Homegoods to name a few.  
 
I urge you to give the Western Reserve Port Authority’s grant application your fullest 
consideration and support as it presents a catalytic opportunity to bring federal dollars 
to the Mahoning Valley to aid in the region’s ongoing economic recovery.  
 
Respectfully, 
 


 
       Jessica A. Borza, Executive Director 


BOC Water Hydraulics 


Brilex Industries 


Butech Bliss 


City Machine Technologies, Inc. 


Compco Industries 


Falcon Foundry 


Girard Machine 


Glunt Industries 


Howland Machine 


Kiraly Tool & Die, Inc. 


M7 Technologies 


SES, Inc. 


Specialty Fab/Marsh Bellofram 


Starr Manufacturing 


Taylor Winfield Technologies 


Vallourec  Star 


Warren Precision  Products 


FOUNDING MEMBERS 








May 5, 2020 


The Honorable Elaine L. Chao 
Secretary 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 


Dear Secretary Chao,  


I am writing in support of the Western Reserve Port Authority (Ohio) application for the FY20 Better Utilizing 


Investments to Leverage Development (BUILD) Transportation Discretionary Grants Program. This BUILD 


proposal will establish the Lordstown Smart Logistics Hub, a high-tech transportation infrastructure initiative 


which will capitalize on Lordstown, Ohio’s strategic location to link multiple modes of freight transportation, 


expand broadband, and vehicle electrification, establishing a premier warehousing and distribution hub. 


This project will provide economic stimulus throughout Ohio, particularly in the Lordstown area that has been 


recently devastated by the closure of the GM Lordstown Assembly Plant. The Lordstown Smart Logistics Hub 


will significantly improve transportation safety, mobility, access, and reliability through the establishment of an 


intermodal rail connection, deployment of autonomous truck circulator routes from rail to warehouse, and 


consolidation of the current split interchange and construction of a trailer transfer yard along the Ohio 


Turnpike. 


America Makes is proud to be a part of the great ecosystem in Youngstown and the surrounding areas. America 


Makes is the nation's leading and collaborative partner in additive manufacturing (AM) and 3D printing (3DP) 


technology research, discovery, creation, innovation and development of a workforce ready for emerging 


technology. Structured as a public-private partnership with the DoD as well as industry, we innovate and 


accelerate AM/3DP to increase our nation's global manufacturing competitiveness.  We are also part of the 


national Manufacturing USA Network.  America Makes supports this application and looks forward to the 


opportunity to leverage the resources proposed by the team, which would further support an already growing 


ecosystem through enhanced connectivity, thus leading to supply chain resiliency for the region. 


The Lordstown Smart Logistics Hub will leverage prior regional transportation infrastructure investment as 


well as private investment by GM/LG Chem., Lordstown Motors, TJX Homegoods, Anderson Dubose, FedEx, and 


several other companies who view Lordstown as a potential world class manufacturing and logistics center.  


I request your strong consideration and support of Western Reserve Port Authority’s grant application, offering 


a transformative opportunity to help revitalize the Lordstown area economy, and restore economic prosperity.  


Sincerely, 


John Wilczynski 
Executive Director, America Makes


236 West Boardman Street  •  Youngstown, Ohio  44503  •  330-622-4299  •  AmericaMakes.us 























 


 


May 11th, 2020 


The Honorable Elaine L. Chao 
Secretary, U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
 
Dear Secretary Chao,  
 
I am writing to you today to express my support for the Western Reserve Port Authority’s 
application for funding in the FY20 Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development 
(BUILD) Transportation Discretionary Grants Program. Funding will be used for the Lordstown 
Smart Logistics Hub, a strategic infrastructure initiative to capitalize on Lordstown’s location at 
the intersection of multiple modes of transportation, broadband, and electrification to position the 
area as the premier regional warehousing and distribution hub.  
 
Investing in this project would help invigorate Northeast Ohio, particularly the Mahoning Valley 
and Lordstown, areas that were sharply impacted by economic downturns. The Lordstown Smart 
Logistics Hub will deliver significant improvements in transportation safety, mobility, access, 
and reliability. Improvements will include an intermodal rail connection at Ohio Commerce 
Center, an autonomous truck circulator route, consolidation of the current split interchange 
configuration along the Ohio Turnpike at Lordstown, and a transfer yard for trailers at the Ohio 
Turnpike Lordstown interchange.  
 
BRITE Energy Innovators is the State of Ohio’s only Energy Focused Incubator with a strong 
background in transportation and electrification. We also have an R&D facility that focuses on 
energy storage and sensors.  
 
Further, the Lordstown Smart Logistics Hub would build off the existing investment in 
transportation infrastructure, and the private investment by companies such as General Motors 
(GM) & LG Chem, Lordstown Motors Corporation, and TJX Homegoods to name a few.  
 
I urge you to give the Western Reserve Port Authority’s grant application your fullest 
consideration and strongly support as it presents a catalytic opportunity to bring federal dollars to 
the Mahoning Valley to aid in the region’s ongoing economic recovery.  
 
Respectfully, 
Rick Stockburger 
President and CEO 
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Friday, May 15th, 2020 
The Honorable Elaine L. Chao 
Secretary 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Chao,  
 
We are writing to you today to express our support for the Western Reserve Port Authority’s 
application for funding in the FY20 Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development (BUILD) 
Transportation Discretionary Grants Program. Funding will be used for the Lordstown Smart 
Logistics Hub, a strategic infrastructure initiative to capitalize on Lordstown’s location at the 
intersection of multiple modes of transportation, broadband, and electrification to position the area 
as the premier regional warehousing and distribution hub.  
  
Central Oceans has been supporting the region's supply chain since 2014, having invested time, 
resources to develop infrastructure in the local area.  Central Oceans' logistics support of the 
region's infrastructure injected millions of dollars into the regional economy, laying the foundation for 
job growth and lower-cost energy, positioning the area for future growth and development. This grant, 
coupled with our future anticipated involvement, will help attract further investment from outside 
companies.  As a critical logistics provider in the region, we look forward to working with the Port 
Authority to improve and integrate rail efficiencies into the region's logistics network. 
 
As a leading transportation and logistics provider, Central Oceans believes the Lordstown Smart 
Logistics Hub could be a vital hub in the US's intermodal network.  Central Oceans in partnership with 
the Ohio Commerce Center will inject growth into the area by developing businesses interest in 
establishing largescale distribution operations in Lordstown as well supporting that distribution 
through operating a state-of-the-art intermodal facility and foreign trade zone supporting inbound, 
outbound shipments to/from the Ohio Valley.   
 
The location of Lordstown's proposed Smart Logistics Hub would fill the geographic gap in the 
country's current intermodal network and provide much-needed capacity/infrastructure in Ohio. The 
existing transportation infrastructure is underdeveloped and overextended.  Central Oceans believes 
their extensive global logistics and rail experience combined with the prime location of the proposed 
Lordstown Smart Logistics hub would make this area of the country very attractive for any major 
corporation looking to develop their midwestern supply chain further.   
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This development would stimulate significant business investment, job growth, and improve quality of 
life for this region, which was significantly impacted by numerous economic downturns and migration 
of industry.  The demand is there currently to support the need for this state-of-the-art logistics hub. 
The grant would FastTrack the needed infrastructure for positioning the Lordstown Smart Logistics 
Hub as critical to the nation's transportation network and crucial to this country's economy. 
 
The Lordstown Smart Logistics Hub would build off past governmental and private investments plus 
the existing transportation infrastructure, and the ongoing private investment by companies such as 
General Motors (GM) & LG Chem, Lordstown Motors Corporation, and TJX Homegoods to name a 
few.  
 
We urge you to give the Western Reserve Port Authority’s grant application your fullest 
consideration and support as it presents a catalytic opportunity to bring federal dollars to the 
Mahoning Valley to aid in the region’s ongoing economic recovery.  
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
 
 
Theo Vallas 
Vice President Rail Logistics 
Central Oceans USA LLC 
 








 


 


 


April 13, 2020 


 


 


The Honorable Elaine L. Chao 
Secretary 


U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590  


 


To Whom It May Concern: 


 
On behalf of Cisco Systems, Inc. (Cisco), I am writing to you today to express my support for 
the Western Reserve Port Authority’s application for funding in the FY20 Better Utilizing 


Investments to Leverage Development (BUILD) Transportation Discretionary Grants Program. 
Funding will be used for the Lordstown Smart Logistics Hub, a strategic infrastructure initiative 
to capitalize on Lordstown’s location at the intersection of multiple modes of transportation, 
broadband, and electrification to position the area as the premier regional warehousing and 


distribution hub.  
 
Cisco is proud to be a technology partner in the Lordstown region.  Our work with the Ohio 
Turnpike in implementing connected roadway technology is helping the Turnpike deliver 


improvements in passenger and worker safety with wireless data collection and autonomous 
vehicle communications via Dedicated Short-Range Communication technology.  Further 
development of Internet-of-Things capabilities will be essential to support the Lordstown 
Smart Logistics Hub’s objectives. In addition, Cisco will continue to support Youngstown 


State University in providing wireless and collaborations tools for students and faculty as it 
helps power the economic resurgence of the area. 


Since the beginning of the Lordstown Smart Logistics Hub initiative, we have seen stellar 
progress made by the project team and we eagerly await the funding decision related to the 
proposed project submitted by the Western Reserve Port Authority. 


This letter demonstrates Cisco’s support of the Youngstown SMART² Network project but in the 
event of an award, does not constitute a financial or resource commitment.  


 


 


Sincerely,  


 


 
Director, U.S. Public Sector Strategy & Operations 


Cisco Systems, Inc. 













 


 


May 12, 2020 


The Honorable Elaine L. Chao 


Secretary 


U.S. Department of Transportation 


1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 


Washington, DC 20590 


 


 


Dear Secretary Chao,  


 


I am writing to you today to express my support for the Western Reserve Port Authority’s 


application for funding in the FY20 BUILD Discretionary Grants Program. Funding will be used 


for the Lordstown Smart Logistics Hub, a strategic infrastructure initiative to capitalize on 


Lordstown’s location at the intersection of multiple modes of transportation, broadband, and 


electrification to position the area as the premier regional warehousing and distribution hub.  


 


Investing in this project would help invigorate Northeast Ohio, particularly the Mahoning Valley 


and Lordstown, areas that were sharply impacted by economic downturns. The Lordstown Smart 


Logistics Hub will be the leading electrified multi-modal freight corridor in the Midwest, 


integrating emerging technologies – including electrification, automated and connected vehicles 


– deployed along regional corridors and in a future-focused yard to address industry needs and 


deliver significant improvements in transportation safety, mobility, access, and reliability.  


 


DriveOhio – an initiative of the Ohio Department of Transportation and the state’s center for 


automated, connected, and electric vehicles and infrastructure – will provide advisory support 


during planning, use case development, technology demonstrations and deployments associated 


with this program.  DriveOhio will participate in planning meetings and listening sessions with 


stakeholders from the logistics industry, technology providers, and the public sector. DriveOhio 


will also engage with DriveOhio Alliance partners – including representatives from government, 


industry, education, and communities – to enlist additional input and support. 


 


Further, the Lordstown Smart Logistics Hub will leverage the existing investment in 


transportation infrastructure, and the private investment by companies such as General Motors 


(GM) & LG Chem, Lordstown Motors Corporation, and TJX Homegoods, to name a few.  


 


I urge you to give the Western Reserve Port Authority’s grant application your fullest 


consideration and support as it presents a catalytic opportunity to bring investment to the 


Mahoning Valley to aid in the region’s ongoing economic recovery.  


 


Respectfully, 


 


 


 


 


Patrick Smith 


Interim Executive Director, DriveOhio 










